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Grief Support 

RETREATS 
Begin Thurs evening, all day Friday & Saturday - end Sun @ 2pm 

Our certified grief support team 
invites you to a high quality 
healing workshop that provides 
a  safe ,  comfortable  and 
confidential place that will help 
you deal with difficult life 
situations and heal beyond 
significant loss. The methods 
are informative, experiential 
and healing. 

Jan 21-24, 2016 (youth) 

Feb 4-7, 2016 (adults) 

Sandy Beach Resort Beauval 

 

White Lightning Consulting 

Beauval, SK S0M 0G0 

306-288-7551 

m.mihalicz@gmail.com 

Cost With Accommodation 

includes registration, certificate, supplies, materials, room and all meals = $554.75 

 

Cost Without Accommodation 

 includes registration, certificate, supplies, materials = $350.00  

 

Groups based on a minimum of 10 and maximum of 15 

 

 

   CIPI Ne ws l e tt e r 

In case of a serious  
Emergency call 911 

FIRE ………………………...911 

AMBULANCE ………………911 

POLICE …………306-288-6400 

CLINIC ………….306-288-4800 

Ile-x Hospital....1-306-833-2016 

Kids Help Line 1-800-668-6868 

Volume 31 Issue Friday, December 18th, 2015 

CIPI TV BINGO 

Friday, December 18th, 2015 
7:30 pm on Channel 13 / Cable 5,  

Digital 365 / 96.5FM 
 

Power Ball - $1,800.00 
*can only be won on Bonanza* 

 

1st Series 
One Line/4 Corners: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

2nd Series 
One Line/4 Corners: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

Bonanza 
One Line or 4 Corners: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $2000 in 

54#’s or less 
Consolation: $500.00 
2nd Blackout: $200.00 

*Prizes depend on number of cards sold 

Cards are: 
$2.00 for 1st & 2nd series 
$5.00 for 2-up Bonanza 
License Number MB15-0005 

Beauval Recreation is seeking 2 Board Members 
 

There are two Recreation Board members terms that will end 

on December 31st. Therefore, we are inviting applications for 

2 Rec. Board Members. Current members can re-apply but 

may not necessarily be re-selected. If you would like to apply, 

forms can be picked up at the Village Office. You are asked to 

fill it out and return to the Recreation Office as soon as 

possible. Call 306-288-2064 for more information. 

PUBLIC NOTICE to Beauval’s Pet Owners 
 

The Northern Village of Beauval has been working with Jaymz Dennett 

on a community initiative to “rescue” pets instead of having them put 

down. 

The village office has limited resources at this time and are attempting 

to work with Jaymz to secure adequate fencing and also research longer

-term solutions for more permanent shelters. 

Until these solutions are put into place, the fact of the matter remains 

that pets, in particular dogs, are roaming the community.  While you 

may think your dog is friendly, there is always a chance they may 

become aggressive especially when they roam in packs.  We consider 

this to be a serious and urgent issue. 

We are asking the community to co-operate with us at this time and 

secure your pets in your yards and continue to keep the community 

safe.   
 

Thank you for your cooperation, NVB Administrator 

St. Mary Magdalene  
Christmas Mass Schedule 

 

Christmas Eve - 10:00pm 

Christmas Day - 10:30am 

 

Peace & Joy of Christ to all this Christmas 
From St. Mary Magdalene Parish 



CIPI Newsletter  
is published twice a month by  

Sipisishk Communications Inc. 

Beauval, SK  S0M 0G0 
Ph.: 306-288-2222 

Editor: Julieann Alcrow 

St. Mary Magdalene 
Sunday, December 20th, 2015 

 Mass @ 10:30am 

Readers:  

 Debbie .M. 

Vicky .G. 

Deadline for Submissions:  

January 6th @ 4:00 pm  
unless arrangements are made. 
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December Special 

CIPI TV Bingo 

Sunday, December 20th, 2015 
7:30 pm on Channel 13 / Cable 5,  

Digital 365 / 96.5FM  

Power Ball - $1,900.00 
*can only be won on Bonanza* 

 

1st Series 
One Line/4 Corners: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

2nd Series 
One Line/4 Corners: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

Bonanza 
One Line or 4 Corners: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $2000  
TO GO 

2nd Blackout: $200.00 

Cards are: 
$2.00 for 1st & 2nd series 
$5.00 for 2-up Bonanza 
License Number MB15-0005 

Co Management AGM  
 

Monday, December 21st, 2015 

Time: 6:00pm 

Community Hall 
 

For more information contact 

Jerry Morin @306-288-7590 

Valley View School  
 

Christmas Break -  

December 18 - January 3rd  

Back to School -  

January 4th, 2016 

Merry Christmas & Happy 

New Year!! 

Thank You... 
 

On behalf of the Bonneau family, we would like to express our 

deepest gratitude to the town of Beauval and all the community 

members for all the love and support we have received during 

this past week. We would like to thank all the people who have 

helped in any way to make this week a little easier on our family, 

from getting the hall ready to keeping a fire going the whole 

week, to answering questions we had, to helping at the hall, to 

making the lot at the graveyard site, to offering a place for our 

families to stay, to sharing a laugh or an old memory about our 

dad or just being present this week and lending an ear. We were 

welcomed with open arms and always pointed in the right 

direction when we would ask for help. The town of Beauval 

really knows how to come together to make a grieving family feel 

the love during such an awful and confusing time. We are proud 

to always call Beauval our home town. 

 

Thank you once again from the bottom of our hearts, 

Bonneau Family 

 

 

Saturday Sunday Monday 

   

 
Sunny 

 
 

High  -16° 
Low  -20° 
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High  -10° 
Low  -18° 

CIPI NUMBERS 
Office: 306-288-2222 or 306-288-2474 

Request Line: 306-288-2230 
Contest Line: 306-288-2053 

email: cipi@sasktel.net 
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CIPI TV BINGO 

Tuesday, December 22nd, 2015 
7:30 pm on Channel 13 / Cable 5,  

Digital 365 / 96.5FM 
 

Power Ball - $2,000.00 
*can only be won on Bonanza* 

 

1st Series 
One Line/4 Corners: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

2nd Series 
One Line/4 Corners: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

Bonanza 
One Line or 4 Corners: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $2000 in 

55#’s or less 
Consolation: $500.00 
2nd Blackout: $200.00 

*Prizes depend on number of cards sold 

Cards are: 
$2.00 for 1st & 2nd series 
$5.00 for 2-up Bonanza 
License Number MB15-0005 

so in order to ensure the community has a plan moving 

forward, we would like to spend more time creating an Asset 

Plan for this facility to ensure it is able to sustain itself.  

Having these existing buildings constructed will also only 

strengthen our resolve to provide security towards the Arena 

facility once construction begins.  
 

In the meantime, our Community Facilities Fundraising 

Committee continues to fundraise and on behalf of the village 

and the committee, we thank everyone who has supported their 

efforts and continue to support them in the future.  Once the 

Asset Plan is complete (which will include a conceptual design 

and facility usage plans), we will most certainly present them 

to the community for further input and feedback.   
 

We would like to take this time to wish everyone a 

Merry Christmas and a joyous and prosperous 2016. 

 

Thank you, Mayor & Council 

Library Hours 

 

December 20th - 9am to 4pm 

December 28th - 9am to 4pm 

CLOSED - December 23rd, 

24th, 25th & 31st 

Baptism Classes 
January 7th & 21st 

 
 

Call Fr. Eugene @ 

 306 288 7556 for details 
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 Igloo 

 Mittens 

 New Year 

 Penguin 

January Word Search 

 Cold 

 Frozen 

 Gloves 

 Icicles 

 Resolution 

 Runny Nose 

 Scarf 

 Shovel 

CIPI Holiday Hours: 
 

OPEN 

Dec. 21st, 22nd, 23rd & 30th 

Dec. 31st - 9am to 12pm 
 

CLOSED 

Dec. 24th - 29th 

31st-afternoon, January 1st 
 

Back regular hours January 4th 

Citizen on Patrol 
 

If anyone is interested 

in joining the Citizens 

on Patrol Program 

(COPP) to contact 

Shirley Bell-Morin @ 

306 288 2022  to sign

-up. 

 Skiing 

 Sledding 

 Snowballs 

 Snowflakes 

Happy Birthday to  

Wendy Eldridge 
 

Hope your special day brings 

you all that your heart desires. 

Here’s wishing you a day full 

of pleasant surprises.  

Happy Birthday! 
 

From, CIPI Board, Staff  

& Bingo Workers 
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NLSD #113 invites applications for the position of a permanent part-time  

 

CARETAKER  

at the  

BEAUVAL SUB OFFICE 

 

This position is a permanent part-time position working 4 hours per day, 20 hours per 

week.   
 

Applicants must be able to work with minimum supervision, be self-starting and reliable.  

Complete job descriptions are available at the Beauval Sub office.  

 

For more information regarding this position, please contact Rick Sanderson, Maintenance 

Coordinator at (306) 288-2310. 

 

DEADLINE TO APPLY: Saturday, December 19, 2015 at 5 pm 
 

Resume with cover letter, a list of at least three professional references and a current 

criminal record check can be mailed, faxed or emailed (in PDF or Microsoft Word for-

mat) please note that any applications received without the proper documentation may 

not be considered: 

 

Human Resources 

Northern Lights School Division #113 

Bag Service #6500 

La Ronge, SK   S0J 1L0 

 

Phone (306) 425-3302 

Fax: (306) 425-2555 

Email:hroffice@nlsd113.com  

 
 

Northern Lights School Division #113 is an Employment Equity Employer.  Individuals of 

Aboriginal ancestry are encouraged to self-identify in their cover letter or resume. 

 

NORTHERN LIGHTS SCHOOL DIVISION No. 113 

 

EXCITING OPPORTUNITY 

mailto:hroffice@nlsd113.com
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2015 Year-End Report 

As we draw nearer to the end of 2015, we would just like to update the community on some of 

the Highlights of 2015 from Mayor & Council and the Northern Village of Beauval 

Administration and Staff. 

WATER TREATMENT PLANT 

We have met 2-3 times through-out the year to 

draft a plan with SaskWater Protection 

Agency and Bullee Engineering for the 

construction of a new water treatment plant for 

the village.  Some piloting for the new system 

was recently done and we now believe Bullee 

has all the information they require to proceed 

with presenting a finalized plan to the village.  

The construction of this new facility is 

scheduled for middle of 2016 (June or July 

sometime).  We look forward to this project as 

it will ensure we can continue to produce 

quality water to our community. 
 

OFFICE AND GYMNASIUM COMPLEX 

As many of you can see on a daily basis now, 

construction for the new facility is underway.  

The completion date for this is set for July 

2016.  The new facility will feature 6 offices 

that will be rented/leased to organizations in 

the community and the gymnasium which will 

feature a stage and kitchen will be usable for 

our residents to have recreation gym nights 

that can include things like floor hockey and 

basketball.  The kitchen will feature full 

commercial equipment that will excellent for 

community suppers or event functions such as 

weddings. 
 

STAFFING 

We have seen some staffing changes within 

the administration and maintenance.  Jamie 

Laliberte has stepped down from council to 

pursue an opportunity to serve as the village’s 

Chief Administration Officer (CAO).  

Welcome to Jamie as well we welcome Travis 

Laliberte and Jason Lafleur to our 

Maintenance Department, Wayne Laliberte to 

our Recreation team, Jolene McKay to the 

Social Development Coordinator role and 

Dion Gauthier as our Economic Development 

Intern. Our more recently additional also 

includes Leora Krivoshein who will be 

working as the Recreation Center Worker.  As 

of this report we currently have an opening 

with Waste Management and we will also be 

sure to welcome that new employee when the 

individual is selected and hired. 
 

SUMMER WILDFIRES 

We said it before and we will say it again, a 

huge thank you to those individuals who 

helped Mayor & Council and the staff ensure 

operations went smoothly during the Air 

Quality evacuation we had over the summer.  

Your volunteer services did not go unnoticed.  

Our local Fire Brigade played a huge part of 

keeping our community safe through-out the 

summer as to not allow some of the local fires 

add to the growing forest fire concern.  This 

included a fire at our Youth Center and 

Village Compound.  Their quick response 

time and excellent training under the guidance 

of Fire Chief Jerry Morin is second-to-none.  

Huge huge thank you to the brigade and 

everyone who played a role in this.  We had 

the opportunity to meet with Provincial 

Emergency Coordinators recently and we 

were able to voice any concerns, which first 

and foremost included communication.  Steps 

are being taken to ensure we have a better 

process in place with these agencies in the 

future. 
 

AGREEMENT WITH CAMECO 

If you were in attendance of the Cameco 
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Energy Tour that took place at VVS in October, 

you were witness to our first steps in our 

partnership with the Northern Village of Beauval 

and the Metis Local #37 to establish an 

agreement with Cameco. We outlined priority 

areas for our community which included 

education, employment/training and economic 

development in the pursuit of a sustainable 

community.  We look forward to providing more 

information as we continue to establish this 

agreement which includes a follow-up meeting 

in the early parts of the new year. 
 

NEW BEAUVAL HEALTH FACILITY 

Talks continue with Keewatin Yatthé Regional 

Health Authority (KYRHA) as they also 

recognize Beauval is long over-due for a new 

health facility.  We have hired and assigned a 

consultant with the village who is talked to 

pursue the talks with KYRHA to ensure this 

project does not lose traction with the Health 

Authority and the Provincial Government. 
 

BEAUVAL POST PLANT 

It took a little longer than we had hoped, but as 

of Nov 2nd the Beauval Post Plant was up and 

operational.  This is a JEMI Fibre initiative that 

was endorsed by the Northern Village of 

Beauval to create employment and training 

opportunities.  We continue to work with JEMI 

to create training opportunities in the field of 

Class 1A Trucking, Heavy Equipment 

Operation, Process Operating, Brushcutting, 

among other forestry initiatives. 
 

COMMUNITY SERVICES 

PROGRAMMING 

The Northern Village of Beauval continues to 

strength its partnership with KYRHA and the 

local Community School.  Among the 

programming offered is the Ladies Night which 

Jolene McKay has re-ignited the Ladies Night 

programming.  Gail Gardiner-Lafleur has led the 

Toddler’s Café at the school which is open to 

parents and children who are 6 years of age and 

younger.  We are striving to find more consistent 

funding streams for core programming for the 

community in the new year as we continue talks 

with the partnering agencies. 
 

BLUEBERRY HILLS WATER 

September 2015 marked the 1st year of operation 

of Blueberry Hills Water under the ownership of 

Beauval Development Inc. (BDI).  Wade Morin 

has served as the Delivery / Water Distribution 

Person since BDI has taken ownership.  Mandy 

Caisse was hired before the summer to serve as 

the Assistant Manager.  We wish Mandy all the 

best as she takes time off for Maternity Leave and 

look forward to her return in the new year.  We 

welcome any feedback on how we can best 

extend the availability of providing access to 

BlueBerry Hills water in the community. 
 

NEW RECREATION/FACILITY 

Not to lose the momentum on new developments 

in the community, we are in the process of having 

a business plan developed for the creation of a 

Recreation Center & Fitness Facility.  Please 

keep an eye out for a potential survey that may be 

developed as part of the business plan process to 

gauge from the community what kind of 

equipment and access they’d like to see with the 

facility and what kind of membership fees would 

be reasonable for such a facility. 
 

ARENA 

The re-building of the arena has never left our 

minds as we strategize for Beauval’s 

developments and growth.  One thing to realize is 

that with these new developments such as the 

Office Complex/Gymnasium which will generate 

revenue, and the potential of a Rec Center/Fitness 

Center which will also generate revenue, an arena 

facility (built similar to our previous one) will not 

generate revenue.  A facility of this magnitude 

will require a lot of money to build and maintain, 

Continued on page 7... 


